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Say Hello to Our Newest Sister City…  

Apaaso, Ghana 
Birmingham Sister Cities’ mission to cultivate and promote global cooperation, 

cultural understanding, and economic development between the people of the Birmingham 

metropolitan community and cities around the world continues!   
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Leadership of Apaaso, Ghana finalized the Sister Cities agreement and the 

continuation of a mutual exchange with Birmingham, on September 29, 2017. 

    The annual trip to 

Birmingham’s Sister City in 

Ghana took place on July 8 

through July 23, 2017. Four 

individuals went early to 

prepare and finalize 

arrangements for the entire 

trip. The remainder of the 

17 participants arrived by 

July 14th to fulfill this 

mission.   

This year’s trip was especially exciting because  a couple from New York accompanied 

the group. Their expertise in the arts made this year’s trip primarily focus on artistic 

exchange. Shaun Tubbs and 

Leah Smiley-Tubbs (a 

Birmingham native) from New 

York and owners of ModArts 

Dance Collective (MADC), a New 

York City based multicultural 

modern dance company, that 

has been in existence for six 

years, joined the mission to 

share their expertise in the field 

of ballet and modern dance. The 
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Birmingham group also brought brown baby dolls, toy cars, shoes, t-shirts, school supplies 

and other items to distribute. The group  visited several places throughout Ghana even 

though their primary purpose was to visit Birmingham’s two Sister Cities, Winneba and 

Apaaso. 

According to participants, the visit to Winneba was a blast. The Birmingham group 

met with the chief of Winneba, Chief Nii Ghartey and spent time at Rafiki orphanage where 

they interacted with the students. In addition, Leah performed a ballet routine and taught a 

ballet class for the orphans. The group distributed brown baby dolls, toy cars, shoes and 

t-shirts here as well. They sang  songs, played soccer, and had a productive bonding 

experience with the kids at Rafiki orphanage. 

The Birmingham group also visited Winneba Secondary School where Leah performed 

another ballet routine and taught a ballet class, and Shaun taught a modern dance class. 

Shaun and Leah were also challenged by the students who showed them some of their dance 

moves which made for an excellent exchange of culture through the arts. Afterwards, the 

Birmingham group gave the students T-shirts and the students wasted no time putting them 

on and modeling in 

them. 

   Also in Winneba, 

the Birmingham 

group visited the 

site of the library 

that was started 

primarily by 

Tabernacle Baptist 

church and others in 

the community. It is in it’s completion stage and Birmingham has committed to continue to 

assist until it is completely finished and ready for the Winneba Community’s use. 
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The group also toured Winneba,  witnessed some fishing activities, and  worshiped 

with Pastor Oppong-Brobbey, and his congregation, on Sunday. They have an ongoing 

relationship with him as well as his congregation and have provided medical missions and 

other workshops for the Winneba community.  

The visit to Apaaso was also a success. The Birmingham group was met and welcomed 

by the Queen Mother, area chiefs, other dignitaries, as well as school students and members 

of the community. The Ghana committee has committed to building a library for the 

community of Apaaso, so they had a “cutting of the soil” ceremony as well as a ground 

breaking for the library during their visit. Gifts were presented to the students, and in return, 

the students presented a program to the Birmingham Ghana committee,  illustrating how 

they were still using the books that were donated by example of readings from the local 

students.   

The Ghana 

committee also 

participated in other 

cultural experiences 

including a visit to 

Elmina and touring 

the slave castles. They 

spent two nights in 

Elmina where we 

enjoyed a bonfire on 

the beach and 

celebrated Mrs. Hamlin’s birthday under the stars.   

Additionally, they took a day trip in the mountains to visit Abari where woodcarvers 

create their works, some of which you can find at TJMaxx. They visited the W. E. B. DuBois 

Center and Museum, the Kwame Nkrumah Memorial Park, Local beaches and other sites 
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around Accra. The Birmingham group also left it’s share of economic impact as everyone 

enjoyed shopping at the malls, art centers and other various shopping venues. Some of the 

group even bought gold from Ghana Gold House. Overall, the trip was successful, enjoyable, 

informative and as several of the participants have said, “it changed their lives forever.” 

Global BHAM Kids: Promoting Global Mindsets at Charles A. Brown  

The purpose of Global BHM Kids is to develop global mindsets by exposing 

Birmingham elementary school students in Title I Schools to transnational and international 

cultures. 

Students at Charles A. Brown Elementary School will be encouraged to  attend local 

events that promote diverse cultural education 

through an international theme or holiday and/or 

participate in activities such as becoming a 

pen-pals with international students or even 
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